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CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





PHARMACY TECHNICIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 30, 2014
6:00--8:00 p.m.
Meeting Location: CCW 124
Members Present: Gina Garrison, CPhT, Committee Chair, Hi-School Pharmacy Services, LLC; Jeremy Hughes, Vice Chair, Pacific University; Melissa Hansen, Fred Meyer Pharmacy; Rene Bloemke, Net-RX; Anthony Mauer, PeaceHealth St. John’s Hospital; Brenda Talent, Legacy Health
Members Absent: Steve Mosier, Legacy Salmon Creek; Dennita Rittenback, Propac Pharmacy; Carol Garrand (Fortin), Propac Pharmacy; Janice Hogue, Adventist Medical Center; Zach McCall, Legacy Good Samaritan Medical Center; Kelsy Bryant, Fred Meyer Pharmacy
Clark College: Debra Ortiz, Director, Allied Health; Dawn Shults, Dept. Head, Pharmacy Tech Department; Heidi Fay, Adjunct, Pharmacy Tech; Devin Hastay, Adjunct, Pharmacy Tech; Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Rachele Bakic, Interim Director of Academic Services; Shelley Ostermiller, Associate Director of Advising; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Committee Chair, Gina Garrison, called the meeting to order at 6:14 p.m. and introductions were made. At the start of the meeting not all members were present. Approval of the June 3, 2014 minutes will take place later in the meeting. 
Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business
Interim Director of academic Services, Rachele Bakic introduced herself and began with the advisory committee website. She reported that the committee handbook has been updated with new information, including the following: 
· Adjunct faculty membership & voting – Adjuncts can serve and are an important part of the advisory committees. However, per the State of Washington requirements, Clark faculty and staff cannot be voting members as there could be a potential conflict of interest. She added that vendor representatives – can serve on committees but will not be a voting member.

· Quorum & voting – The college is moving toward having at least two meetings per year where quorum is met.  The committees need to move away from electronic voting and use only in exceptional cases.  If quorum will not be present, the meeting will need to be rescheduled.

· Nomination form can be found on page 12. Members can nominate using the form or can call or email Andreana and they can begin the new member process. 
Rachele also mentioned that we are moving towards at least two meetings per year with a quorum present and moving away from electronic voting except in an exceptional situation. Committee attendance and participation is very important. Gina asked to see the website at the next meeting as we were unable to use the electronics today. 
Perkins funding award. This year the college was awarded $608,925 in Perkins funding. Rachele explained that Perkins dollars help fund CTE curriculum development and revision, advising, tutoring, disability support services and computer lab support for CTE students. Of those dollars, approximately $32,214 in summer curriculum projects was awarded.  Due to a decrease in funding level and the commitment to fund other initiatives, there are no Perkins equipment dollars this year. 

Worker retraining award. The award was $1,023,198.  Most of the funding supports faculty salaries, instructional techs, financial aid and advising support.

Credit for Prior Learning (CPL). – Rachele reported that the focus of CPL is on course challenges and reviewing incoming industry certifications. Students may be assessed through various processes that will determine the degree to which learning outcomes have been met. She said students will be charged a flat fee of $255 for course challenges. This will primarily benefit students taking 3, 4, 5 or 6 credit hour courses. Students requesting a course challenge for a 1 or 2 credit hour course will not realize the financial benefit but may realize time savings. Rachele said that a major difference in this and the previous way Clark “waived” courses is that this program will ensure the course(s) are listed on the students’ transcripts with a “pass/fail”. She asked members if they have employees who would like to return to school and want to see what certifications or perhaps life experiences they might receive credit for, to have them contact Kim Marshel, Associate Director of Credit Articulation, at 360-992-2358 or kmarshall@clark.edu.

Committee roster. Rachele is encouraging all advisory committees to review their roster so that members who are not attending can be contacted. This committee may want to determine attendance requirements and add this to the committee bylaws. Gina asked Andreana to email her the roster so she can assess attendance. Gina asked Heidi and Dawn to set up some times that members can sit in on a class. She would like the members to see the big picture of the Pharmacy Tech program. Please email Dawn, Heidi or Debbie Ortiz if interested.
Advisory Committee Recognition event – Rachele announced that the College is planning an advisory member recognition breakfast on March 18, 2015 from 7:30—9:00 a.m. Regional economist Scott Bailey will be guest speaker and will give an economic report on the state of Washington and also our region. She told the members to be watching for more information in the coming weeks. 

Director/Division Chair Report
Pharmacy Technician Educators Council (PTEC) report. Dawn said she and Heidi attended the annual meeting this past summer. Teachers who teach in Pharm Tech programs from high school to college around the country attended this event. Dawn said this summer, the state of Washington was highly represented. They saw a variety of topics including accreditation, a very hot topic; ASHP American Society of Health System Pharmacists, who is the accrediting body. They are very supportive of the schools who are getting accredited. She said there is a website for support where questions can be asked. Dawn said she had a chance to talk to other pharmacy tech program teachers in the Q & A part of the meeting. Seattle/Puget Sound and Spokane are both currently accredited under the new standard. She invited them to come visit Clark’s Pharmacy Tech program. Also, the PTCB, who is the national certifier for technicians, have realigned the exam and there is a new blueprint of the exam. It covers nine areas of competency. Other topics included classroom engagement techniques—games, technology, text responses, these will be integrated into the classroom. She said there has been a drop in pass rates recently. Clark’s program has not experienced any drops. Heidi mentioned that one of the presentations she attended was Washington state law changes. There is now a pharmacy technician on the board now. A meeting is scheduled in Vancouver on October 23 at the new Hampton Inn on Mill Plain and Olympic Drive at 9 a.m. Gina said that this event is open to the public and would email Andreana with information about it and forward it to members. 
Foundation celebration. Next, Dawn said they had a table at this event earlier today. They had a lot of people come by and look at all the information. Dawn found a table there that gave information about a new biology class, Biology 280 - Search for Antibiotics, which will include drug development, antibiotic sensitivities in soil, etc. Dawn passed around a flyer. Clark is offering this class in winter 2015. Gina asked if this class could be an elective for Pharmacy Tech program. Maybe down the road. This class is brand new. Dawn said the purpose of the Foundation Celebration was to celebrate fundraising. The Foundation’s goal was to raise $20M and they raised over $26M. Dawn said they have been ordering a lot of equipment from the Columbia Credit Union grant. 
PTCB accreditation update. Because of the timing, Dawn does not have as much information as she would like yet. She has been working on the crosswalk and is still identifying where concepts are introduced and assessed. She said this will have a minor effect on course outcomes. She said the crosswalk will be the tool to help guide them in identifying where they might need to strengthen or pare down areas. Gina says this really needs to happen and she stressed that the work outlined on the work plan needs to be accomplished rather than moving the outcome to the next meeting and the next meeting. The work plan needs to be addressed and actually worked on. She said she’d like a more focused work plan and we can talk about this when they address the work plan. 

Next, Dawn said she’s been working with Ann Fillmore, Clark’s Outcomes Assessment Liaison, to try and put together a pilot portfolio type of project for students. Dawn said the students already do a manual. 
Shelley Ostermiller from the Advising Department shared the application numbers. She said to date there are 42 qualified applicants to begin in the spring 2015 cohort. Final selection has not been made yet. She said there are another 70 applications in the queue that need to be assessed. These have outstanding requirements such as transcripts haven’t come in yet, etc. Shelley said researched information on recent graduates and for 2013-14, 35 students completed their Certificate of Proficiency in Pharm Tech and 28 student will graduate with an Associate of Applied Science degree in Pharmacy Tech.  Gina said these are excellent numbers. 
Dawn said she looked back on recent graduates and reported that 21 graduated in June, and of those, 17 have taken the National Boards and passed. One grad is currently in pharmacy school. 

The question came up of taking a deposit to hold an approved applicant’s spot? Dawn asked the committee for input. The Radiography program has a $200 fee to hold spot/deposit. Jeremy thought it makes sense to have a deposit required by students. Blake said there will be an opportunity to look at the admission process when they look at curriculum again. He said concerned about the amount of money placed on students. 
Work Plan
Gina took the committee through the work plan. 
1. Review ASHP accreditation requirements. Strategy is Dawn and Heidi to bring crosswalk update to Winter 2015 meeting. 

2. Develop list of courses to be offered online. Gina said need to get online classes on board as online coursework is not going away. The strategy is as classes are being reviewed, online capabilities can be looked at. Strategy is in coordination with the ASHP. Timeline: In coordination with the ASHP.
3. Curricular review/changes. No longer needs to be on work plan. Keep on agenda.  

4. Vision 2020. Need to start bringing to the attention of PT students what’s coming up in the industry. It’s changing and is more than just filling prescriptions. Blake explained that the deadline for any changes to this program need to be in by summer 2015 for catalog inclusion. We need to be thinking very far ahead. Timeline: Ongoing.

5. Vision statement. Gina said she’d like to see this item finished. Gina will send hers to Andreana and she will send to members prior to next meeting. Timeline: Winter 2015. 

6. Possibly add integration of Pyxis machine with nursing program to the work plan. Heidi reported that this is located the Nursing simulation lab. Students are able to go into the lab and go through the orientation during open lab hours. After the orientation, the students go through some activities like checking expiration dates, load medications, etc. Blake would like to know what the plan is for integrating shared time on the machine. Heidi said that so far, students have worked with nursing students on bubble packaging. Dawn said we should put this under curriculum review and other items. 

7. Hela High. Gina said she’d like to see this program working with Hela High and their pharmacy program. Debbie said there is a meeting with high school partners on Friday. This will be on the agenda for winter 2015 meeting.  

New Business

OHSU internship update. No update yet. Put on agenda for winter meeting.
Hew Grant update. Rachele updated the committee for Adriana Ghan who was unable to attend tonight’s meeting. She reported that curriculum is being disseminated to the entire country this fall. Information should be available soon. She said the audit went well. 

 Next Meeting Date
The committee agreed to meet again Tuesday, February 3, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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